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A Message from your District Directors 
 

 
Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Grand Master Riders 

Jack #1961  Doris #2389 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

Region ‘H’ 

Hope you all have had a great month in July.  We were 

busy with various things and rode our motorcycle when-

ever we got the chance.   

We traveled to Estes Park, Colorado for a much 

needed vacation the third week of July.  We rode our mo-

torcycle and traveled 1,615 miles.  We took a few ashes of 

a friend who had died with us and scattered them over the 

mountain top 12,000 feet up on Trail Ridge Road.  Our 

friend went with us several times when we visited Estes 

Park and he loved it there.  Another friend went with us 

and both he and Jack were able to scatter the ashes of our 

friend who had died.  All in all it was a good and nostalgic 

trip. The weather was really hot when we got back into 

Kansas. 

We had family here the first full week in July and 

had a family reunion that weekend, so we were not able to 

attend meetings that week.  We know there were several 

rides planned by the chapters for the weekends and it 

sounds like everyone had a good time riding!  Bill Tucker 

had his Bubba’s Burger Bash for his birthday celebration 

on Saturday, July 9th and it looked like there was a really 

good turnout and that everyone had a good time.  We 

were at the reunion on that day and therefore we had to 

miss Bill’s celebration this time. 

Upcoming activities include the Leadership Train-

ing Day on August 6, 2016.  Once the class is done, those 

taking the class will be able to teach Leadership Training, 

Membership Enhancement, and Rider Education classes.  

This will be held at the Best Western Motel in Emporia, 

Kansas and will begin at 8:00 am on that Saturday.  This 

is an 8-hour course and is full of information.  We have a 

full class right now and cannot take any more people at 

this time.  If others would like to take the class, we can set 

a date for later on.  Anyone interested that is not taking 

the class now, needs to contact Mark and Linda Classen, 

Leadership Trainer for our state of Kansas.   

Another upcoming event is Wing Ding, which is to 

be held in Billings, Montana this year.  This is a great 

place to visit and attend Wing Ding.  This year will be the 

third time that Jack and I have attended the event in their 

city.  They are always glad to have us and they always let 

you know that fact.  Some people even stopped us on the 

streets at the stoplights when we were there before to let 

us know how glad they were that we came!  It was a very 

friendly welcome for our organization.  The dates are Au-

gust 31, 2016 thru September 3, 2016.  The International 

Couple of the Year will be held on Tuesday, August 30, 

2016 for those that want to watch the selection process.  

Our own Region Directors, Jim and Reba Berry, will be 

stepping down as International Couple.  They have done 

an awesome job for GWRRA this past year!  People will 

be going home over the Labor Day Holiday, so as always, 

be careful in your riding on the highways coming home. 

Until next time, remember to Ride Often and Ride 

Safe.  We will see you down the road! 

Submitted By, 

Jack and Doris Schoeck, Kansas District Directors 

The photographs are more pics at our annual campout. 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 
ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
         
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
                      Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                  Bill & Sarah Watts 
                             316-200-0726                                                   620-665-3877 
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Kansas District Team 

            RIDER EDUCATORS                             TREASURER                       PATCH PRINCESS 
            Bill & Sheila Tucker                           Judy Eggleston                          Sheila Tucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
           TRAINERS                                MEC                                        WEB MASTER 
          Mark & Linda Classen        Mark & Linda Classen                          Dale Tritsch 
 

       
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            NEWSLETTER EDITOR                            HISTORIAN                          COY COORDINATORS 
              Bill & Sheila Tucker                             Brenda Kistler                     David & Sherri McDonald 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       VENDOR COORDINATOR                      MOTOR AWARENESS          FRANK PATTON AWARD 2015                              
               Kathy Chesnut                              Steve & Terri Bockhaus                Terry & Judy Mann KSH 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rider Coaches: Bill Tucker, Rick Stevens, Bob Brown 
 MFA INSTRUCTORS: Bill Tucker, Marv Ayers, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
 

          

                            2016 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS  

 

Aug 6:      University Training by Jack Wagner,  

       Emporia Kansas 

Aug 31-Sept 3:    Wing Ding, Billings MT 

September 11:    Ks State Fair Ride In 

September 17:     West/South Ride TBA 

September 18:    Trike Trailering course, Wichita, KS 

September 25:    Trailering (two wheels), Wichita, KS   

September 29/Oct 1:  Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee 

November ??:     Region ‘H’ Team Meeting, Location TBD 

 

2017 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

January 20-21:     Mid-Winter Rendezvous 

April: TBD     Two Riding Courses: ERC/TRC 

June 22-24:            KS District Rally, Hutchinson KS  
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2016 

  

 

 

 

 

KS– H 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2016 

CHAPTER ‘A’ COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Marty & Ruth Dannar 

      CHAPTER ‘B’ COUPLE OF THE     
          YEAR 
      
              

CHAPTER ‘C’ COUPLE OF THE  
YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gary & Susan Drake 
 

CHAPTER ‘F’ COUPLE OF 
THE YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John & Karen Glaves 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2016 
  

CHAPTER ‘H’ COUPLE OF THE               CHAPTER ‘P’ COUPLE OF THE 
                     YEAR                        YEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             Marv & Toni Ayers                           Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

CHAPTER ‘Q’ COUPLE OF THE YEAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill & Sheila Tucker 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators              District Educators                 Asst District Educators  
                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Marv & Toni Ayers 
                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     620-241-2499 
         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                         Master IV #9491                         

   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527  

The  Team 
 

CHAPTER EDUCATORS 

Bob Brown KSA CE 

Eric Wadman KSB CE 

Bill Hanson KSC CE 

     Gene Shannon KSF CE 

Marvin Ayers KSH Sr. CE 

   Rick Stevens KSP Sr. CE 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Marvin Ayers/Bill Tucker 

Jack & Doris Schoech 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Jack Schoeck 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Rick Kistler 

 

MOTOR AWARENESS 

COORDINATOR 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

Rider Ed Article August 2016 
 
Hi all, 
 
Hope all of you are handling the heat well when riding. I attended a couple of chapter meetings that 
the Chapter Educators talk was on how to handle the heat and what to do if someone on the ride 
becomes a victim of Heat Exhaustion or Heat Stroke. Take a Medic First Aid Class and learn more 
life saving methods. 
 
I’m proud to announce that your Rider Education Team (Seminar Presenters) have been invited to 
attend the CMA (Christian Motorcycle Association) State Rally in Hutchinson, KS August 6

th
 to pre-

sent two seminars to the attendees. Marv Ayers, Rick Stevens and I will be presenting “Team Rid-
ing” and “Distracted Drivers” seminars. Rick Stevens told them the seminars we have to offer and 
they selected those two. This speaks well for the award winning GWRRA Rider Education Safety 
Program. None better!!! 
 
I’m excited again by KSH. They have two more new Level IV’s. I and Marv Ayers CE-KSH will be 
presenting Level IV patches to Don & Jan Schroeder. CONGRATULATIONS TO THEM. I’m not 
done. I have received paperwork for another couple, Jeff & Ann Whithorn, KSH. They have quali-
fied for advancement to Level IV. Their paperwork will be forwarded soon. 
 
Our Levels program is growing leaps and bounds from what it was. That is due to the work the Kan-
sas Rider Ed Team of Chapter Educators, members and support from the Chapter Directors that 
makes this all happen. Of course without the volunteers that pay to get certified to teach riding 
courses, we would not have a solid safety program. That includes the six Medic First Aid Instruc-
tors.  
 
I’m so proud of my Rider Ed Team and we thank all the members for their support by attending the 
seminars and riding courses we offer every year. We have made it very inexpensive for the courses 
(Co-Riders FREE) and the seminars are always free. 
 
There seems to be some confusion on what your Rider Ed Team is doing for the next two riding 
courses, both ‘Trailering’. Here is the scoop. 
 
We are combining the two classes because we rarely have enough people interested in the TC. 
The TTRC usually isn’t a problem to have enough to have the class. As far as the classroom por-
tion, we will send out information on how we are going to do the classroom.  
       
      Sept 25

th
= Combined Courses 

      TC (Two Wheeled Trailering Course) 
 TTRC (Trike Trailering Course) 

 
That is it for now. As always, ride smart and be alert to arrive alive.  
     Your Educators, Bill T., Rick, Bob, Marv, Bill H., Gene, Eric 
 

 
“PRACTICE MAKES PERMANENT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE!” 
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Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors and  

Meeting Time & Place 

 

You are welcome to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome 

 

Call the Chapter Director if you need more information about a Chapter activity. If 

you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area, please contact JACK & 

DORIS SCHOECK, District Directors at 620-341-0426. 

 

Chapter Meeting Information 

 

          Chapter ‘A’                                         Chapter ‘H’ 

         Joe & Debbie Gattenby, CD                    Terry & Judy Mann, Sr CD 

                  316-644-3066                     620-728-9320 

       Second Thursday, 7:00p.m.                               4th Thursday 7:00pm 

                  Country Café                              Sirloin Stockade 

           2904 S Seneca, Wichita                    1526 E 17th, Hutchinson 

          joegattenby@yahoo.com                                   remotemann@gmail.com 

 

          Chapter ‘B’                                Chapter ‘P’ 

        Joe & Pam Magnant CD                                 David & Sherri McDonald CD 

                913-660-5176                      316-650-3238 

         3rd Thursday, 7:00pm                        2nd Friday, 7:00pm 

                    JTs Grill              Derby Church of Christ 

    33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto                    225 N Derby St, Derby 

     Joe.magnant51@gmail.com             Brown Bag– Desserts Provided 

                          dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 

 

           Chapter ‘C’       Chapter ‘Q’ 

         Don & Brenda Williams, CD             Jack & Teresa, Sr CD 

                 785-341-4211            316-651-7423 

           3rd Tuesday, 7:00pm     1st Thursday, 7:00pm 

             Perkins Restaurant       The Eatery, Winfield 

 1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka   Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 

          Dwilliams44@cox.net 

  

   Chapter “F’ 

              Everett & Carol Chastain, CD 

                         620-374-7917 

                   4th Tuesday, 7:00pm 

                Oil Hill Elementary School 

                  2700 W 6th, El Dorado 

           Brown Bag– Desserts provided 

                     ectrike@me.com 



13 August  2016 Kansas Winger 

Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Joe & Deborah Gattenby 
      316-524-9547 

Asst. Chapter Director                   
    Chris & Michelle Grooms 

             316-788-7842 

   Newsletter Editor    
        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 

  

       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett                             
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Barb Brown 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Marty & Ruth Dannar 

 

       

   
           

Hello Everyone 

It’s August and it’s still hot.  

 

So I’m going to tell you a little bit about what some of us in the chapter did in July. It started 

out with a bang with the Kansas Twisters riding in the 4th of July parade in Hutchinson.  Not sure how 

big the crowd was but as I understand it they were quite impressed with what can be done on a bike as 

big as the Goldwing. So let’s give a big THANK YOU to Chapter H for making this possible.  

 

Next up was our monthly meeting on the 14th and let me tell you the room was crowed which was 

great (although it does make it hard on the little lady that waits on us). Bob Brown our fearless Riders 

Educator gave a great lesson on some group riding etiquette such as… 

Helmet time (or kickstands up), which means this is the time that the group is going to leave on the 

ride so don’t be late or you will be left behind. 

 

Riders need to keep the chatter on the CB to a minimal so your Road Captain & Tail Gunner can commu-

nicate with each other.  Try not to have special requests or complaints.  

 

Riders need to keep an equally spaced gap between you and the bike in front/behind you. Try not to “yo

-yo” when riding as this can make it hard on the other riders in your group.  

Road Captain should call for a rest break every 100-120 miles for fuel, restroom, drinks and to just 

stretch & walk around because riding on the bike for long periods of time can be tedious.  

All riders should be on the lookout for debris in the street and when you see it don’t only tell the 

other riders but point to it also…Co-riders this is something you can assist with too.  

On the 16th Chris Roberts was in charge of a great ride that we took to Medicine Lodge Kansas. We 

started out @ 9:00 that morning with 10 bikes so we split into 2 groups. Took about 1 ½ hours to get 

there where we visited the museum and Carry Nation’s home.  

(For those of you who don’t know Carry Nation was a little lady that didn’t like alcohol very much 

so she became famous for taking her little hatchet into saloons/bars and smashing things up) here are 

just a few pictures that I took.   (Next Page) 
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We had lunch at a little hamburger joint just down the street. I think we may have caused them to be 

a little bit busier than they were used to.  

 

Last thing I will talk about will be the get together at Rod and Ann Gillett’s on the 23rd which was sup-

posed to be a little meal then when it got dark they were going to go on a “Bug Run” which is where 

everyone cleans off the windshield on their bike. Then they mark an area and then go on the ride. 

When it’s over they count the number of bugs that stuck to the windshield. Well this ride was taking 

place during our little heat spell and everyone thought it was too hot to ride so they all “bugged off” 

and just spent the evening hanging out at Rod & Ann’s.  

 

Now let’s talk a little about what’s coming up in August 

3rd – Tim & Cindy Howard Anniversary 

7th – This is the 1st Sunday of the month and Larry Mazur is planning a ride up to Cassody. Helmet time 

is 8:30 @ the Quik trip @ 63rd & I-135 in Park City. 

11th – the Chapters monthly meeting @ Country Café on south Seneca 

Meeting starts @ 7:00 but come early to eat & visit with the other members.  

23rd – Cindy Howard’s Birthday 

25th – Sharon Williams Birthday 

31st – Chris & Michelle Groom’s Anniversary 

dalet2016
Typewritten Text

dalet2016
Typewritten Text
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August 31st thru September 3rd is Wing Ding in Billings Montana. If you are going check with other 

members to see if anyone would like to have company during the ride. Remember it’s always more fun 

when you ride with a friend . 

 

September 11th is the State Fair ride. Another great adventure and we get to park on the fairgrounds 

which makes it easy to walk around then return to a place to sit, eat & rest (some even take a nap), 

More information to follow.  

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

             Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator         Chapter Couple 

          Joe & Pam Magnant                Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman                              

                913-660-5176             785-842-8503                913-219-6678                 

     

     Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor           Chapter Treasurer 

                                                 Paula Aiken                    Ed James 

                                  816-225-2679                                                                                 

 

July has really been hot in Northeast Kansas and not very good for comfortable riding, but Chapter B 

gathered in DeSoto on July 7 for the monthly dinner ride.  Led by Dave Aiken, eight bikes and twelve 

people set off for Lawrence.  It was hot, but the sun stayed behind clouds most of the way, making the 

ride a little more pleasant.  We even ventured through the little town of Vinland showing off the small 

airport that resides in the town.  We arrived at Wayne and Larry’s to join an additional eight people 

who thought car riding was more appropriate for the hot weather.  Half price appetizers attracted 

some while others enjoyed the wonderful hamburgers on the menu.  A mysterious pink flamingo glass 

made an appearance in front of Chapter Director, Joe Magnant, during the dinner.  Joe, we have discov-

ered, is quite fond of pink flamingos and they seem to be multiplying as they have made additional ap-

pearances during the month.   It was a fun evening of food and conversation. 

 July 16 was the annual breakfast and blackberries ride.  Eleven 

bikes joined Dave Aiken in DeSoto to ride to Louisburg, KS for breakfast 

at Miss B’s Café.  We were joined by an additional twelve people at the 

restaurant.  Twenty-eight of us had a wonderful meal.  After eating, we 

headed to Cy and Dee’s Blackberry Patch where some purchased berries 

already picked and others braved the heat and went to the patch to pick.  

The canes were loaded and it didn’t take long to get what you wanted.  

Corn and tomatoes were also available and everyone had an enjoyable time. 

 To further promote blackberry knowledge the trivia fun at the 

monthly meeting was also about blackberries.  Eric Wadman received a gift 

card to Dairy Queen for his winning answers.  Did you know that botani-

cally, blackberries are not true berries?  They are aggregate fruits 

formed from a single flower.  Blackberries are native to every continent 

except Antarctica and they can naturally hybridize and create new forms 

to adjust to climate, soil, and other environmental conditions.  There are 

thousands of varieties and they are a great source of nutrients, including 

vitamin C, vitamin K, vitamin E, manganese and fiber.  

 

Chapter B events for August: 

August 4 – Dinner Ride 

August 6 – Peach Run 

August 18 – Chapter Meeting 

August 27 – Breakfast Ride 

 

Safe travels, 

Paula Aiken          
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

  

     

 

     

  Chapter Director              Asst  Chapter Director             Treasurer         Chapter Editor                Chapter Couple 
            Don & Brenda Williams         John & Teresa Gull          Sandy Davis         Don Williams                Gary & Susan Drake      

                    785-341-4211                      785-266-6735            785-691-7000        785-341-4211                           

 

 Web Master                       Chapter Educator                Chapter MEC 

                 John Gull                                 Bill Hanson                              Open 

             785-266-6735                             620-342-4388 

July is off to a rip roaring start with heat.  We had our monthly ride to Marilyn’s in Osage City with 13 

people in attendance.  We only had 4 bikes but with the heat in triple digits it sent some of us into our 

enclosed vehicles with Brenda and I being one couple.  Brenda flat said she wasn’t riding and with 

20/20 hindsight it was a good decision since the additional 120 miles we would have had to ride 

wouldn’t have been a lot of fun in that much heat.  The food was excellent with the exception of Rita 

Thompson having to eat with an individual eating liver and onions on both sides of her.  She did man-

age to survive but it appeared to me to take a lot of willpower on her part.  We were joined by two 

“strangers”, Don & Deb McCullough made the trip down from Harveyville.   It was the first time they 

have been able to join us in quite a while.  It’s always good when old friends can make it.  We also had 

a new couple join us for the first time Sam & Ronda Boling on their California Sidecar trike with a lot 

of bling.  Sam & Ronda, welcome to the Chapter. 

The wait staff did a great job especially since they also had another large group when we arrived.  

Teresa Gull decided she wanted to try liver so she conned Rick Thompson out of a taste of his but he 

got the last laugh.  Teresa looked like a little baby with its first taste of lemon.  She shivered and shook 

while making all kinds of faces in addition to drinking about half a glass of water chasing the liver.  I 

don’t think the piece was a big as a dime.  It was too bad nobody thought to take a video of her. 

We switched our extended ride up a bit this month with “starting” it in Manhattan.  Actually Brenda 

and I were leading the ride and were going to the Boyer Museum in Belleville so we decided to meet 

in Manhattan, which was on the way.  Four bikes and seven people linked up with us at the Dara’s Fast 

Lane more or less on the west side of town and headed out via the big metropolis of Keats.  Since it 

was already getting a bit warm we made one stop before we got to Heavy’s BBQ in Concordia.  Sur-

prise surprise there was a poker run someplace and they were pretty much packed with customers.  We 

had called ahead and they had tables just about ready for us.  The waitress gave us some menus and 

asked us to share because she didn’t have enough (it was that crowded).  Being in an ornery mood I 

said fine but it would be a 30% discount for our inconvenience.  She never missed a beat and said that 

was fine because there was a 50% gratuity for our orders.  The rest of the meal went downhill fast.  

John Gull and Rick Thompson both ordered sandwiches without pickles, but Rita Thompson spoke up 

and said she would take them so the waitress said she would take care of it.   
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When the food arrived she had actually put the pickles on the wrong plate but Teresa Gull just gave them 

to Rita.  She caught her mistake and in a couple of minutes returned with a small plate full of pickles just 

for Rita.  The rest of the meal was uneventful with great food.  Since we were in a BBQ place only Randy 

and Denise Benteman ordered BBQ the rest of us ate other stuff.  Everybody said their food was good so 

we were all happy, especially myself.  Heavy’s was open when we got there and as it is well known in the 

Chapter, Brenda and I can find just about anything closed.  Just to mention two.  We found the 4 Corners 

Monument closed (it  was being remodeled) and one weekend while out riding with Jamie & Gayle Con-

way we found the city of Council Grove closed (that one was due to a power failure city wide). 

 

After lunch we headed out the approximately 30 miles to the Boyer Museum and didn’t even get lost with 

the construction in Belleville.  The Museum is well worth the $6 that it cost to go thru it.  It is small as it 

only has two rooms but you will see plenty of “mechanical/animated things” you won’t see anyplace else.  

It is all made by the staff’s father who is in his 80’s now and also in bad health, which only allows him to 

work a couple hours a week now when he feels like it.  Everything is handmade and without plans or pic-

tures.  He says if he can see it in his head he can make it. 

 

As we were leaving the museum somebody said they needed some fuel and Rita and Teresa piped up and 

said we needed to find a Dairy Queen.  It actually happened to be right across the road from the Casey’s 

where we fueled.  The Dairy Queen was a big shock to us.  With the temperatures in the 90’s it was busy 

but that didn’t stop us.  We ordered anyway.  The shocking part was our orders were ready almost before 

we got them paid for.  That was the fastest service I’ve ever seen in a Dairy Queen.  As we were leaving 

John Gull stopped and told the manager that was the best service he had ever gotten at a Dairy Queen.  

For GWRRA members to say that makes a point since we all know Dairy Queen is a top priority stopping 

place. 

With our ice cream fix complete we headed out toward home more or less.   As we were coming into Clay 

Center, Rick came on the radio and said Teresa needed a bathroom break.  In case nobody knows Rick is 

psychic in that way because Teresa was riding with John and (thank goodness) she doesn’t have a push to 

talk switch at the present time.  Anyway we stopped and the facilities were used by those that needed them 

and we all got cold drinks.  While we were finishing our drinks Teresa was talking about the merits of 

Hagan Das coffee flavored ice cream.  While she was saying this she looked at Rita and asked her if she 

ate ice cream (flashback to the two that wanted to stop at Dairy Queen).  Rita almost spit her drink in 

Teresa’s face but managed to swallow it instead.  On that cheerful note we headed out and went to Wa-

mego via Olsburg and with Brenda and I splitting off in Wamego and the rest returning to Topeka. 

Our meeting started with 23 in attendance and Bill Hanson being recognized for becoming our Rider Edu-

cation Officer.  He now gets to be the individual that “officially” comes up with safety topics and gets to 

fill out paperwork each month while getting no pay whatsoever for doing basically what he’s been doing 

for several months.  Thank you Bill for volunteering to go thru the process of getting appointed to the po-

sition I know it was an “interesting experience doing it.  
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Bill’s “subject” this month was a discussion about two of his friends that were riding some other brand 

of bike were caught in a heavy rain on the interstate near Emporia and decided to pull under an over-

pass to wait it out and as they were slowing down on the shoulder of the road they were crossing the 

rumble strips there and both bikes went down at a very slow speed.  Nobody was hurt so all was well 

in that area.  Neither rider had a clue why they went down they said they were right side up and then 

down.  After a good discussion it was determined or at least guessed it could have been caused by ei-

ther hydroplaning over the rumble strips or oil from the road that hadn’t washed away. Nobody is sure 

exactly what happened but it is food for thought to be extremely careful under those conditions. 

 

There will be two MSF courses in Wichita in September.  There will be a trike course on the 18th and a 

two wheel course on the 25th.  In addition to the range course there is a classroom portion.  As it stands 

now the classroom portion will be on Saturday evening probably at Rick & Carolyn Stevens’ home.  

The reason for the split sessions is to keep from having to do the range portion in the heat of the day.  

Because it is hard to fill a trailering course both courses can be accomplished with or without a trailer.  

The choice is up to the rider.  Co-riders are encouraged and welcome to participate.  The cost of the 

course is $25 with a $5 discount for every course taken consecutively down to a minimum charge of 

$15.  Just as a comparison the same course at Wing Ding costs $50 for the rider and the co-rider is 

free.  

 

When I took it at Wing Ding in ’09 they gave a $20 refund when you completed the course, but I don’t 

know if they are doing that this year or not.  Even if they are doing it the cost is still higher and the 

money doesn’t go to the district it goes elsewhere.  If there are any questions Bill Tucker can be 

reached at wtucker1@cox.net or Rick Stevens at rfstevens@gmail.com.  Bill’s cell number is 316-315-

2782.  If you call him have patience he’s like me and doesn’t like a telephone too much.   If wanting to 

enroll in any of the courses contact either of the above individuals directly.  The course is limited to 12 

bikes or 24 people. 

The Chapter birthday party was discussed and decided to reschedule since 4 couples at a minimum 

were unable to attend.  The new date is August 27th at John & Teresa’s home at 4020 SE 34th Terrace 

starting at 2:00 pm.  It’s requested you arrive early in order to help carry tables and chairs upstairs to 

help John & Teresa keep their workload down.  Also bring a covered dish and be prepared to enjoy the 

afternoon. 

With nothing further to discuss the 50/50 drawing was held with Rod & Lara Williams doing their 

usual and winning the largest amount and then promptly winning the second amount, which was gra-

ciously  redrawn with Jamie & Gale Conway winning that one.  We had enough this month to have a 

third winner and that was Brenda & I. 

Birthdays       Anniversaries 

2 Ken Felch      5 Rod & Lara Williams 

        5 Randy & Denise Benteman   

       12 Jamie & Gayle 

Don & Brenda Williams  CD/Newsletter editors  

mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
mailto:rfstevens@gmail.com
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          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  
    Chapter Director             Asst Chapter Director       Chapter Educator                             Chapter Couple     

Everett & Carol Chastain                    Open                          Gene Shannon                          

       620-374-7917  

     ectrike@me.com 

 

      Chapter Editor  Chapter MEC Chapter Scrapbook 

  Schoecks & Kistlers               Rick Kistler              Rick & Brenda Kistler                                  

                                                                                                                                                   John & Karen Glaves    

Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

 GREETINGS from Chapter F! 

 We hope all of you are out riding in this weather.  It has been extremely hot, but there have been days when it 

was great riding.  Jack and I got to take a trip to Estes Park, Colorado where it was at least cooler to sleep at night in our 

KOA cabin.  It was rather hot in the day time, but nothing like here in Kansas. 

 Our Chapter met on Tuesday, July 26, 2016 this month, and we had a great meeting.  We had visitors from other 

chapters and welcomed Byron Johnson and his lady friend, Teresa Colhour to our chapter.  We are glad to have them 

join us! 

 Due to a conflict in schedules, the monthly eating ride has been moved from a supper ride on Friday evening, 

August 5, 2016 to a breakfast ride on Saturday, August 13, 2016.  Please adjust your calendars accordingly.  Everett 

and Carol Chastain will have more information on that and will send out an e-mail to all members and interested par-

ties. 

Several people from Chapter F attended the Birthday Party at the Beranek’s house in Wichita on Saturday, June 

25, 2016.  As usual, it was a lot of fun and there was plenty of good food!  If you were not there, you missed a great 

evening. 

Remember Wing Ding will be in Billings, Montana from August 31 to September 3, 2016.  Hope all thave  

Gotton their reservations in.  It should be a lot of fun and the latest issue of the Wing World has all the classes 

and seminars listed so you can choose what you want to attend before you get there.  By knowing ahead of time, it 

helps with your scheduling. 

 For our July 26, 2016 meeting we had refreshments provided by Rick and Brenda Kistler and Jack Schoeck got 

a Happy Birthday song since it was his birthday.  There were 2 different kinds (a pineapple cake and a blackberry cob-

bler) of goodies to eat and they were both delicious! 

 

 

 August Birthdays are:  Deloris Shannon – August 19 

                           Dale Mooney – August 28 

 

 

 August Anniversary:   Rick and Brenda Kistler – August 9 

 

 

 Until next time, Ride Safe and we will see you down the road! 

 

 

Submitted By, 

Doris Schoeck, Chapter Member 
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KS-H Newsletter 
                                        
     Senior Chapter Directors Asst Chapter Director           Chapter Educator         Chapter MEC        Chapter Scrapbook   

         Terry & Judy Mann             Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch                  Marv Ayres               Kit & Donna Sand             Ann Whithorn              

 620-728-9320                        620-921-5941                           620-241-2499             620-295-8863                 785-493-1541  

        remotemann@gmail.com                dalet@cox.net             ayersmjta@cox.net        kdsand@ks-usa.net  izzy2freckles@hotmail.com 
      

     Chapter Treasurer           Chapter Editor         Sunshine Lady     Chapter ‘H’ COY    Individual of the Year     Chapter MAC 

     Mike & Mary Hildebrand   Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch   Carolyn Colahan     Marv & Toni Ayers             Glen Koch              Jeff Whithorn                              

            620-694-6611                620-921-5941                                                                                                                                                 

        mhild752@yahoo.com              dalet@cox.net                                                           

  

 

Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

We have had a very hot July which makes for fewer people riding. We started the month with 

a barbque at the Watts, great turnout and thanks to Bob Brown for the demo repair on Randy 

and Julie Flickinger's trike, had electronics problem. 

  

The next day we had a great turnout in our Hutch 4th of July parade, had the KS Twisters 

performing all the way down main street, they were a big hit.  

 

The next weekend we had several ride to Mulvane and celebrate Bubba Bill Tucker's birthday 

with a backyard barbeque. Great food and fellowship.  

 

On July 16 we had a short ride to the Barn in Burrton and had a great BAR B Q buffet. 

 

July 23 we had a short ride to Braum's in McPherson, big turnout and as always outstanding ice 

cream and fellowship. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On July 28th we'll have our monthly meeting.   

July 30th we're riding to Washington, KS to tour the Herr Machine Museum, plan on eating at Joe Snuffy's in Abi-

lene coming back and ice cream at Skoops in Hesston. Looks like temps are starting to break, hope to have a 

good turnout for this long day ride.  

 

Thanks Terry and Judy Mann Senior Directors of Chapter H.  
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  Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch ACD’S 
 

 Keeping in touch and discovering new things is something that keeps us informed and able 

to do new things.  There are many ways to do this.  Visit with others about your ideas and 

likes and even dislikes.  Stay motivated by listening and watching others.  Tell others what 

works for your chapter.  Go to other chapter events and invite other chapters to attend your 

events.  Read all the newsletters along with Wing World.  Start with the Kansas Winger, the 

Region H News, Wingin’ It, and also Insight.  Links to all of these are on our Kansas District 

website.  Go to Kansas District Newsletter and they are all there.  Most have archives so you 

can go back and read what you may have missed or re-read articles.   

 

   We should all make an effort to go to as many other GWRRA events as possible, such as 

other chapter gatherings, fundraisers, celebrations, and rallies.  Read the Afterthoughts arti-

cle below Have You Visited Anyone Lately?  Keeping the chapter strong and having FUN 

while learning is what we are all about.  It takes every member to build and keep a chapter 

going.  After all, we are all Friends for Fun, Knowledge, and Safety. 

 

 

Rider Ed. Bits July 2016 

Come on man, I thought last month was hot!  When you ride in hot weather it is easy 

to become distracted.  Being distracted on two or three wheels is not ideal riding.  At 

the same instance you are riding distracted you are riding with and around other vehi-

cles that are much larger, which can cause you a lot of hurt, that are texting, reading, 

putting on make-up, eating, and may not care about you and the space you occupy.  

Quoting GWRRA’s Dealing with Distracted Drivers, driver distraction is --- ANY non-

riding activity engaged in that has the potential to distract from the primary task of 

riding and increase the risk of a crash.  The average delayed reaction time because of 

a distraction is the equivalent of a blood alcohol level that has reached the legal limit 

of .08%.   

SO BE ALERT AND RIDE SAFE 

Marv & Toni 

 

Kit & Donna Sand, Chapter MEC  
 

Hello! from your chapter MEC,  Donna and Kit Hope this finds all well and trying to stay 

Cool. We have attended several rides this month, some chapter rides and some not so. Dur-

ing these ride have made contact with several riders, some have shown interest in our 

group, I am trying to follow up and see if we can grow our chapter and friends. We are look-

ing forward to the trip to Wing Ding for our First big trip. If anybody needs help following up 

on prospective members I am here to Help, please contact me and I will be here for sup-

port.  

                                                                            Love You All; 

                                                                        Kit and Donna 

 

 

Marvin & Toni Ayers Chapter Couple 
 

After Chapter H travelers returned from Colorado, our chapter began a month of celebra-

tions, picnics, parades, and HOT weather.  Bill and Sarah generously shared their home for 

a great 3rd of July picnic complete with homemade ice cream from Donna Sand.   No Chap-

ter H gathering can be complete without ice cream, but Donna went above and beyond.  

Afternoon entertainment was graciously presented by the mechanically gifted Bob Brown.  

We all observed, laughed, and applauded his successful repair of Randy Flickinger’s motor-

cycle.  The holiday continued the next day.  Chapter H and the Twisters participated in the 

4th of July parade in Hutchinson.  It was a great day. 
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Judging from the varied and scenic pictures on Facebook, Chapter H friends had some fun-filled vacation time this 

month.  We traveled to Arkansas and enjoyed some new sights and experiences. 

In addition to those activities, the Chapter enjoyed several favorite eateries and fellowship.  July has been busy 

and memorable.  

Toni & Marv 

Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch, Chapter Newsletter Editors  
 

   We had another great meeting on June 23.  As always, good info, good friends, and Fun. 

 

   We had a good ride to Bent’s Old Fort in Colorado on June 25 – 26.  It was hot on Satur-

day and mixed hot and wet on Sunday.  12 bikes, 1 car, 1 pickup, 28 people. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

   On July 3, Bill & Sarah 

hosted the 2nd annual 4th of 

July cookout.  There was 

plenty of food and a good 

turnout. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Bob Brown did a repair job on 

Randy Flickinger’s trike and had 

plenty of supervisors to block any 

breeze. 
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343434-02 29147 30157-01 

3384-01 30895-08 3458723 

24729-05 3116-04 3256745 

34298-02 363848-01 29725 

32785-07 36258-012573-02 

30156 294376-04 34548-01 

3216587  33954-01 3438912-01 

34456-01 347563-05 3483794-1 

 

Member Rides 
Daryl & Nita and Don & Jan had an enjoyable ride to our western states in July. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Don & Carma Gray got their new 2006 Motor Trike GL1800 
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The latest addition to Chapter H, Bill and Sarah Watts. 2006 GL1800, Roadsmith trike, 11000 miles, congrats guys. 

That makes the 9th upgrade in Chapter H in 3 mo's. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bugsy 
 

   I had so much fun this month with my little friend Rhonda.  We hung out at home, where it was nice and cool.  

Hid under the bed a couple of times.  Rhonda is scared of thunder, so I kept her company. 

 

   We got to get out of Kansas for a couple of days when we went to Lamar Colorado.  I rode in the pickup with 

Dale & Rhonda until she got to ride the trike with Mark.  Dale kept me company, but I mostly took a long nap. 

 

   I was happy to have the pickup so we would have plenty of cool water for the riders.  It was wicked hot out 

there.  But all the fun and smiles and us all being together was worth it. 

 

   I learned a lot of history at Bent’s Old Fort.  Met a lot of new people.  Everyone was so nice.  I made a new 

friend, Lee Lirley at breakfast before we all headed back to Kansas.  He’s a very nice guy.  Maybe I’ll get to see 

him again. 

 

   I got to go with Dale and Georgeanna to Bill and Sarah’s 4th of July weekend BBQ.  Rhonda had to work but 

joined us for a bit.  A lot of my friends were there and the food was so good.  I really enjoyed my hot dog! 

 

   A big thank you to Georgeanna for fixing my boots.  Now I’m ready to ride, or dance, or anything! 

 

   It was a good month.  Now I look forward to my next adventure with another wonderful family in Chapter H. 

 

Bugsy had fun on the ride to Bent’s Old Fort. 
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Bugsy enjoyed his hot dog at the Watts cookout on July 3.  After that he just snoozed.  
 

 

 

 

 

Afterthoughts 
 

HAVE YOU VISITED ANYONE LATELY?  

In keeping with our last few Insight articles relating to Chapter issues, we'd like to address another and important 

Chapter activity.  That activity is VISITATION.  By visitation, we mean one or more Chapters visiting another's 

gathering or other social event.  

When the GWRRA Chapter system was devised back at its founding, it was envisioned that the various Chapters 

would support and intermingle with each other.  The Chapters were not designed to be autonomous "clubs" that 

functioned on their own or elected their officers, etc.  The idea was that the Chapters would be pretty much struc-

tured alike, the officers (volunteer leaders) would be appointed and that they would support each other to at least 

some extent.  By "support" each other, I mean that the Chapters would interact with each other by occasionally 

attending each other's gatherings (business meetings) and attending each other's social events and importantly, 

their fund raising events.  

This is not to say that the sole function of any Chapter is to do nothing but visit other Chapters.  Far from it, the 

principle function of a GWRRA Chapter is to provide a fun, safe and enjoyable experience for the members.  The 

Chapter is supposed to be the place that members go to get the full GWRRA experience.  To learn safe group rid-

ing, participate in GWRRA activities at all levels, up to and including Wing Ding.  But in addition to all this, interact-

ing in a fun and enjoyable way with other GWRRA Chapters is an important part of that total experience.  

This is where Chapter leadership, leadership by example, really comes into play.  The typical member (particularly 

new members) may be unaware of the concept of Chapter visitation and mutual support as a fun activity.  It's up 

to the Chapter Director and the staff to promote the idea and leading by example, put it into practice where appro-

priate.  We're all aware that if the Chapter Director and the staff don't enthusiastically participate and support any 

activity, then the members will follow suit.  If you don't attend, then they likely won't.  

When you and your Team are assembling your activities calendar for the upcoming month, take a look at what 

other events the Chapters within reasonable distance from you are having.  Are there any poker runs or other so-

cial activities that you could put on your ride schedule?  What about a monthly gathering?  The Chapters that you 

support by your visitation will be glad you came, you'll have a lots of FUN and the next time you want your Chap-

ter members to visit again, they will be more inclined to go along.  We have found that very nearly all of these 

Chapter social events are lots of fun and the folks who put them on have gone to a real effort to make them enjoy-

able.  And incidentally, it was a good excuse for a ride.  

One more thing to consider; at some point your Chapter may feel the need to host a social event designed to raise 

funds for Chapter operations.  The only way it will be successful as a source of revenue is for other Chapters to at-

tend, in sufficient numbers and spend their money with you. This is where the visitation concept becomes a two-

way street.   
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If your Chapter doesn't support other Chapters events, then they likely won't support yours when the time 

comes.  When you and your staff have worked hard to put an event together, you'll want other Chapters to join in 

the fun.  It (fund raising) isn't the primary reason to visit and support your fellow Chapters; the primary motiva-

tion is to show your members a great time have fun and keep the concept of the GWRRA "family" alive.  

Please give it some consideration when planning your future rides and events. 
(Insight March 2016) 

Upcoming Events 
(see all our upcoming events on the KS-H webpage on the Kansas District website) 

 

Aug 31-Sept 3: Wing Ding, Billings MT  

September 11: Ks State Fair Ride In  
September 17: West/South Ride TBA  

September 18: Trike Trailering course, Wichita, KS  
September 25: Trailering (two wheels), Wichita, KS  

September 29/Oct 1: Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee  
 

Sunshine Events 
Birthdays       Anniversaries  

July 

30   Jerry & Donna Praytor 
August 

                  

 4    Mary Hildebrand                                                                 3    Mike & Kaylin Koehn 

13   Don Gray                   20   Chris & Janice Scheurer 

13   Marv Ayers        

15   Leigh Davenport 

28   Lowell Martens 

31   Linda Classen 

 

RALLYS  
Mark your Calendars! 

 

Aug 31-Sept 3: Wing Ding, Billings 

  September 29/Oct 1: Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee  
 
 

Buy  Sell  or Trade 
 

Contact dalet@cox.net with bike related items for sale, trade, or wanted - be sure to include photos and your contact info 

mailto:dalet@cox.net
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VTX 130O C FOR SALE.  $5250 

Great ride with Ultimate Custom lowrider seat with blinker buddy, you'll never forget to turn 
off your blinker again.  This really works.  Removable backrest for a more sporty look. Passen-

ger seat available, its wide and comfortable.  Some extra parts available,  like original seat 
and  handle bars,  hard saddlebags. Seat covers, wind deflectors.  Great deal, seat alone is 

over $835 new and is in new condition.  
 

620 727 7789. 
 

Jan Schroeder 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Be sure to read the Kansas Winger on the Kansas District web site each month 

See what all our Kansas chapters are doing 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch   
Newsletter Editor 
620 921 5941 
dalet@cox.net   

mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Director         Assistant Chapter Directors                    Chapter Couple 
Dave & Sherri McDonald     Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                  

          316-650-3238                     316-214-1995 

Senior Chapter Educator     Member Enhancement 

  Rick & Carolyn Stevens          Phyllis VanBuskirk 

       316-683-1138          316-323-4027 

                                Treasurer 

                           Carolyn Stevens                                                       

                             316-683-1138                                                        Rick & Carolyn Stevens 

 

Meeting Night – 2nd Friday , Brown Bag at 6:30PM 

                               Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St,  

                         Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship hall at the south  

                                                end of the building 

CHAPTER P NEWSLETTER 
Meeting Night – 2nd Friday, Chapter P monthly meeting. 7PM. 

Brown Bag dinner at 6:30 
Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St, Derby Ks. 

in the fellowship hall at the south end of the building 
 

 

What’s happening?  Chapter P has not had much activity in July, been too hot and many other things 

going on around us.  We did have a nice dinner at Strouds one evening with a good Chapter turn out. 

Some of us have been planning for the upcoming trip to Billings, as that promises to be an adventure. 

Birthdays for Chapter P in August will be Sherri McDonald August 9th, and Cecilia Whiteside August 

14th. Guess nobody got married in August.  

Again - Mark on your calendar for August 12th as that will be Chapter P’s monthly get together. Derby 

Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, in Derby.     

Denny and Katherine Chesnut, Twister 8, Assistant Directors            
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  WellingtonWellington  

  Senior Chapter Directors        Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter Couple 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler                        Jim & Carol  Owens              Bill & Sheila Tucker 

            620-782-9636                                    620-441-8097 

 

         Chapter MEC       Chapter Treasurer     Chapter Educator      

          Judy Eggleston             Sheila Tucker                    Open 

                                                316-777-1052                                             

 

Kansas Chapter “Q” August 2016 Newsletter 

 

 Well considering how HOT the month of July was there were still a lot of events going on. We couldn’t 

make all the events, but sure had a good time at the ones we did make. 

 

 We started the month off going to breakfast with Chapter “F”. Everyone gathered at the Solid Rock 

Café in Rock, Ks. It was nice to get out on the bike and join up with this group. Thanks Rick Kistler for a nice 

morning! Later that same day it was once again time to celebrate Bill “Bubba” Tucker’s birthday. The tempera-

ture was hot, but the food and the friends made it all bearable.  It’s always fun to watch Bill’s face as he reads 

his cards and opens his gifts.  Thanks Bill & Sheila for a great evening! The next event on the agenda for some 

of us was Chapter “A’s” ride to Medicine Lodge, here we visited the home of Carry Nation.  After meeting with 

the group in Wichita, we were lead by Joe Gattenby, we had a wonderful ride that day. Thanks Joe and “Big 

Chris” for putting the ride together for all of us. 

 

 We know that there were many other events this past month and hope that all had a good attendance, as 

for us this was all we could work in. 

 

 Our next meeting is August 4th in Winfield, we hope that you can join us!! 

 

August Birthdays:   

Rosemary Gardner is on the 2nd  

Wendy Daniels is on the 23rd,  

Happy Birthday Girls!!! 

 

Until the next time, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

 

     KSQ Chapter Couple, Bill & Sheila 

 

 Hello all, 

We were able to attend Dave & Dana Beranek’s annual cookout. As always, great company and excellent food.  

We went to Rock Ks  for Chapter ‘F’’s breakfast ride. Small café’ but very good food.  

We stayed home and prepared our home for guest that chose to come the annual BBBB (Bubba’s Birthday Bur-

ger Bash) and it was well attended. Not as many as last year when Bubba turned 80, but could-

n’t tell that there were fewer people. No left overs. The following page are some photographs 

taken by Carol Chastain and sent to us. ENJOY and thank you Carol C. 
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      Bubba     Bubba        Bill-Carol-Bob-Vicki (siblings)            Joe   Sydney      Jennifer 

                                  Son-in-law-granddaughter-daughter

   

The Roast 

    Bubba reading cards with Rick Stevens opening cards for the old man!  Bubba looking at 3 deck of cards sprayed on him by who else?                   

            Dale Tritsch (Blue shirt) 

      Bobby Shepherd waiting    Bobby beginning his roast                    Bobby giving Bill present                Bubba opening present           

Bubba opened sack from 

Bobby and found platform 

shoes to assist him in reach-

ing the ground while on a two 

wheeler. 

Close up of the plat-

form shoes ready for 

a ride. Ask about the 

story behind these 

fantastic shoes!!! 

Spectators listening to Bubba read the cards he was roasted with and admiring the beautiful silver shoes. 
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I didn’t have a picture sent to me of the person behind the scenes that worked her ‘you know what’ off to put this party 

together, my wife and best friend SHEILA. So here is one from the District Campout! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sheila set everything up, she insisted on doing all the cooking of 50 plus hamburgers, 25 doggies, many brats and hot links, 

made the tea and lemonade.  

 

We both thank you for bringing a side dish. I checked everyone of them and there was food in them! Thank you very much 

for coming and sweating with me to celebrate 81 years on this beautiful earth. To those that were not able to make it but 

sent cards, ‘thanks to you for remembering’. Maybe next year you and all that came this year will come again.  

 

One more thing. Thanks for eating up all the food. No leftovers for me to pig out on. Hope to see you and others next year 

for number 82. 

 

Bill ‘Bubba’ Tucker 

 

And don’t forget– PRACTICE MAKES PERMENANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRACTICE!   

 

Take a riding course. Your Co-rider will be glad you did and so will the group you are riding with. 

 

Bill, your District Educator and Instructor 
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 The Kansas  Twisters  Drill Team                                        

   Steve Bockhaus, Team Captain                                         

                The Riders         

Steve Bockhaus    Terri Bockhaus                                                        Caller Marv Ayers 

Steve Pena           Rick Stevens                                            Announcer Mary Mazur 

Rick Kistler          Dennis Chesnut                                       Security Kathy Chesnut 

Larry Mazur         Bob Brown 
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 BY THE BOOK  
  By: Jack Wagner 

  Deputy Director 

  Region H Trainer 
 

 
 

   “By the Book” articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members with the policies, 

procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officer’s Handbook (OHB).  A copy of the Officer’s Handbook 

can be found at the following Internet website:  www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html 

     Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 
     . 

 THE IDEALS OF GWRRA 

 
The most important ingredient for a successful Association is the Member. Where do we find them and how do we make 

these people interested enough to want to become one of us? Before anyone can be successful in “selling” GWRRA, they 

must first sit for a moment and determine the reason they joined. Each of us had our own reasons – it may have been the 

emphasis on keeping each other safe when riding, the 'G-rated' family atmosphere of our events or that we know the best 

places for food and desserts.  In most cases the motorcycles brought us together and its the relationships and ideals of 

GWRRA that keep us together.  Let's take a closer look at these ideals: 

 

PROMOTE SAFETY - This will help us continue to enjoy our hobby. We can also enjoy the fact that we are doing 

something to protect others by teaching them safe riding practices. We are saving lives! 

 

PROMOTE FRIENDSHIP - Among ALL of the motorcycling public. What better way to enjoy our way of life than 

to make friends and share with them? 

 

PROMOTE THE POSITIVE IMAGE OF THE MOTORCYCLE RIDER - We must always keep “our best foot for-

ward”. 

 

PROMOTE FUN - This is the glue that holds it all together! 

 

PROVIDE A MONEY-BACK GUARANTEE - GWRRA will provide a money-back guarantee to any Member that is of 

the opinion the Association has failed to live up to their expectations. 

 

It really does boil down to Friends for fun, safety and knowledge, and we back that up with a money back guarantee! 

 

The more you know, the better it gets! 

 

Jack Wagner 

Region H Trainer 

http://www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html
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OUR SPONSORS 
THEY WILL APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT 

Faith and Life Bookstore in Newton Kansas is pleased to introduce new local author, 

Terri Bockhaus. Her debuted book is titled, “It’s all about the Journey.” The book is a 

collection of short stories detailing her journey from riding on the back of her husband 

motorcycle to being one of a handful of female riders nationwide to perform on a mo-

torcycle drill team.  

 

The book chronicles her mishaps as she learns to ride her own motorcycle, and many 

of the funny (and sometimes scary) things that have happened on some of their trips. 

You don’t have to be a biker to enjoy this book. 

 

Terri and her husband Steve were involved in a serious motorcycle wreck in 2004. 

During their recovery, they were introduced to the Goldwing Road Riders Association 

(GWRRA), an organization that promotes safe motorcycling. Terri reports that she has 

always enjoyed riding on motorcycles, but never thought of owning one, let alone rid-

ing on a motorcycle drill team. She has always dreamed of having her original writing 

published. She hopes that through her love of writing and riding, that she has brought a 

glimse of her passion of both to you, the reader. Terri and her husband live in Newton 

Ks.. 

 

The book is available for purchase at Dan’s Cycle in Hesston Ks or by contacting 

Terry directly at tmbockhaus@cox.net.  
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